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City Council Regular Meeting - July 20, 2021
07-20-21 18:00

Agenda Name Comments Support Oppose Neutral

1. 21-0202 1 1 0 0
Presentation of a Certificate of Recognition to Maria Tirabassi, Vice

President of Operations for Northrop Grumman Aerospace Systems

Space Park, in Celebration of her Retirement after Thirty-Two Years of

Service.

PRESENT

F. PUBLIC COMMENTS (3 MINUTES PER PERSON) 1 0 0 0
J. GENERAL BUSINESS 1 1 0 0
6.21-0218 14 6 6 0

Consideration of the History Advisory Board's Proposals Regarding
Bruce's Beach (City Manager Moe).

a) APPROVE LANGUAGE AND DESIGN

b) ALLOCATE FUNDING FROM THE PUBLIC ARTS TRUST FUND
c) AUTHORIZE SOLICITATION OF BIDS

d) AUTHORIZE CITY MANAGER TO AWARD CONTRACTS NOT-TO-
EXCEED $20,000 TOTAL

Sentiments for All Agenda ltems

The following graphs display sentiments for comments that have location data. Only locations of users who have commented
will be shown.

Overall Sentiment

B Support(47%)
B Oppose(35%)
W Neutral(0%)

Mo Response(17%)

Agenda Item: eComments for 1. 21-0202

Presentation of a Certificate of Recognition to Maria Tirabassi, Vice President of Operations for Northrop Grumman Aerospace
Systems Space Park, in Celebration of her Retirement after Thirty-Two Years of Service.

PRESENT

Overall Sentiment

B Support(100%)
B Cpposa(0é:)
W Neutral{0%)

No Response{0%)




Mary Ann Chory

Location:
Submitted At: 12:09pm 07-20-21

Congratulations Marial

Overall Sentiment

Kim Muller

Location:

Submitted At: 4:45pm 07-20-21

Hello City Councilors. Yet again we're seeing a surge in COVID cases. With so many still people unvaccinated, or
with only one shot, we should find a way to encourage folks to get their shots. Work with local business for
giveaways with proof of vaccination. Has the city required MBPD and MBFD to be fully vaccinated? If not, | would
ask why. Many of us continue to be at risk and may now have to stay home yet again.

Do we want to see our restaurants and local businesses closed again. | think not.

Overall Sentiment

D Thomas
Location:

Submitted At: 5:02pm 07-20-21

Please support the proposed wording that the volunteers who have worked extensively on the history of Bruce's
Beach and have had the work also reviewed and verified by history experts. Let's move on as a city and focus on
keeping our city united and show that we can acknowledge our past!! Thank you, Donna Thomas



Overall Sentiment

Jay Simpson
Location:
Submitted At: 5:29pm 07-20-21

Please, no fake history. Facts only.

Janet Soliman
Location:

Submitted At: 5:27pm 07-20-21
History should be written solely from facts, no rumors or unsubstantiated claims should be written into history. A
professional unbiased historian should have been hired to investigate and commissioned to write the plaque.

D Thomas
Location:
Submitted At: 5:04pm 07-20-21

Please support the hard work that these volunteers have done to ensure the wording accurately represents our
past. Thanks! Donna Thomas

AudreyA RittermaEstes

Location:

Submitted At: 4:18pm 07-20-21

Not all the appropriate paperwork including the court case from the Bruces has been considered. Also
Councilman Napolitano stated the History Report is a 'living document,’ meaning it will be added to and changed.
If City Council financially invests in plaques now, they will need to be replaced when a definitive history is
completed. It’s like finishing soufflé without some of the main ingredients ingredients. That’s just wrong. Please
don’t waste taxpayers money.

Kim Brant-Lucich
Location:
Submitted At: 4:05pm 07-20-21

I urge City Council to approve the proposed language and design for the Bruce's Beach plaques. The Bruce's
Beach History Advisory Board has spent hundreds of hours, and the documented history, already accepted by
City Council, has been vetted by numerous credible historians. The events of Bruce\s Beach has brought us
national and international attention, and not always in a positive light. Let's acknowledge and honor the history of
Bruce's Beach with the recommended plaques and language.

Laura Kainsinger
Location:
Submitted At: 3:26pm 07-20-21



Please approve the proposed language, photographs for both plaques. The committee has done a great and
thorough job at writing language that is fact-based, reviewed by local historians and university professors, and
respectful of the Bruce's and other families that were forced out of their homes.

Scott Chambers

Location:

Submitted At: 3:10pm 07-20-21

Please hold off on any plaques till this case is settled. History is still being written. We need everything written on
the plaques to be verified. We can't have hearsay on this important memorial. | would suggest hiring an
independent professional historian to double check all claims being made.

Taylor Gamble

Location:
Submitted At: 1:58pm 07-20-21

| urge the City Council to approve the proposed language and design of both Bruce’s Beach plaques. The Bruce’s
Beach History Advisory committee has done an excellent job throughout the entire process of researching and
developing the report, and crafting the language and design for the new plaques. Please approve the proposed
language and design so we may educate the public as to the true historical record of Manhattan Beach'’s history.

Dan Stern
Location:

Submitted At: 1:10pm 07-20-21
Please wait until the fervor has died down before doing anything. Yielding to emotional demands now will just
result in more demands. A little time will allow a rational decision.

Courtney Rice

Location:
Submitted At: 1:05pm 07-20-21

City Council should not spend any taxpayer money on new plaques until:

the missing Eminent Domain court case documents are retrieved so the report and plaque language can be
completed,

the sources used to write the report and plaque language are analyzed by nonpartisan History Research Experts
to distinguish facts from rumors.

Nina Tarnay

Location:

Submitted At: 12:09pm 07-20-21

| support the language and design of Plaques 1 and 2. The Bruce’s Beach History Advisory Committee has done
an exemplary job with its fact supported report. The plaques will help to bring their work full circle in educating the
public.

andy chuang
Location:
Submitted At: 9:55am 07-20-21

City Council should not spend any taxpayer money on new plaques until:

the missing Eminent Domain court case documents are retrieved so the report and plaque language can be
completed,

the sources used to write the report and plaque language are analyzed by nonpartisan History Research Experts
to distinguish facts from rumors.

Jen Dohner

Location:
Submitted At: 10:09pm 07-19-21

| support the approval of the language and imagery for the two plaques at Bruce's Beach and find merit in the



process by which they were drafted.

The support of the Bruce Family both lends it credence and protects it against future challenge.

Diana Skaar

Location:

Submitted At: 4:33pm 07-18-21

Please approve the proposed language and design for the Bruce's Beach plaques. The Bruce's Beach History
Advisory Board has worked many months with hundreds of hours in research, writings, and meetings to come to
this proposal.

Furthermore, The Bruce Family approves of the plaques' proposed language.

Approving the proposed plaque language and design shows that our City Council supports a fact-based and
historical record of MB's history.



